
Negotiations get off to disappointing start
 Germany 

Public services union ver.di reports that the first exchange with employers in the 
negotiations covering 2.3 million federal and municipal workers was a 
disappointment. The union has set out a series of key demands with the main one 
being a 4.8% pay rise with a minimum increase of EUR 150 a month. While the 
employers responded with some positive words about the efforts of public service 
workers during the pandemic they didn't come up with a pay offer. In fact, they 
underlined the challenges facing public finances and called for a long-term deal 
rather than the 12-month agreement demanded by ver.di. The union has launched 
a photo petition to support the negotiations, the next round of which takes place on 
19-20 September.
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